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The Catholic Diocese of Maitland-Newcastle has an abiding commitment to promote the safety, welfare and wellbeing 

of children and vulnerable adults - particularly those who participate in the life of the Diocese.  All employees are 

required to undergo a National Police Check and, where legislated, hold a Working with Children Check.  Diocesan 

workers are expected to personally adopt and enact the Diocese’s Safeguarding Commitment Statement. 

 

 

IMPORTANT DATES 

Weekly Mass Times: 6pm Saturday Branxton; 8am Sunday Greta 

JUNE 
 

JULY 
 

Fri 30th LAST DAY OF TERM 2 – NO ASSEMBLY Fri 28th PUPIL FREE DAY 

JULY 
 

AUGUST  

Mon 17th FIRST DAY OF TERM 3 Tues 1st P and F Meeting @ 6pm 

Tues 18th 
Regional Athletics Carnival @ Maitland 

Athletics Centre 
SEPTEMBER  

Fri 21st Grandparents & Friends Day from 12:30pm Tues 12th  

Whole School Concert @ Cessnock 

Performing Arts Centre – 2 performances 

5pm and 6:45pm 

Thur 27th ASPIRE – Years 5 and 6 Attending   

 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL NEWSLETTER          

Term 2 Week 10 2023 

Thursday 29th June 

                   Rosary Park Catholic School 

Station Street, Branxton NSW 2335 

P: (02) 4938 1541 E: admin@branxton.catholic.edu.au 

                             Website: www.branxton.catholic.edu.au 

We acknowledge the Wonnarua people-the first custodians of this land 

 

Mobile:  0410 487 331 

Email: admin@branxton.catholic.edu.au 

 

Built on Faith, Knowledge, Respect  

mailto:admin@branxton.catholic.edu.au
http://www.branxton.catholic.edu.au/
mailto:admin@branxton.catholic.edu.au
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Principal’s Message 

After Jesus finished teaching the crowd, the people were very hungry. The disciples came to Jesus 

- they had only five loaves and two fish and there were more than 5000 people. Jesus took the 

loaves and fish, said the blessing and gave them to the disciples for the people. They all ate their 

fill and there were twelve baskets of scraps left over. 

Lord Jesus, you are the living bread from heaven. 

May we live forever with you.   Amen 

 

Dear Parents/Carers 

As Term 2 draws to a close, I want to thank you all again sincerely for your support of our children 

and us as a school staff.  

I also wish to thank my staff for their hard work and dedication to our children. It is not just the day 

to day running of school, programming and lesson preparation but all the extras like Athletics 

Carnivals and school camps that take so much time out of school hours, but that they undertake 

so willingly for the best outcomes for our children.  

Student led Conferences. 

These were undertaken for the first time this week at Rosary Park and from the staff and parent 

feedback I have so far received, these were a very positive experience. These conferences are a 

natural extension of what we already do in class, giving our children voice and autonomy as 

learners so that they can set their goals, reflect, and work on these to improve as individuals.  Any 

further constructive feedback you have is welcomed.  

Term 3 Staffing 

As I recently communicated, several of our staff are taking leave from next term. Following an 

extensive application process, we were able to secure the following staff for our vacant positions. 

Nichola Ellis is currently the Learning Support Co-ordinator at All Saints College, Maitland. She will 

work full time as our Learning Support Teacher for Term 3 and 4, replacing Tiffany Nolan on 

maternity leave. 

Chloe Morgan worked as Year 5 Teacher at Rosary Park in 2022. She will return to Rosary Park to 

teach 5 White for Term 3 and 4 to replace Brittany Reynolds. Simone Cameron will work full time on 

5 Blue for Term 3 and 4. 

In order to maintain continuity for 2 Blue, I have asked Mackenzie Gageler to move from Year 1 to 

teach 2 Blue. In her place, Jack Montgomery will complete his University Internship for Term 3, 

teaching 1 White full time. Jack has been employed as a casual teacher this term at our school 

and has regularly worked with the students in 1 White. As part of his internship, Jack will work 

closely with Mackenzie as his supervising teacher. Additionally, Carolyn Webber will teach 2 Blue 

every Thursday so that Mackenzie can continue to fulfil her responsibilities as REC. 

We look forward to welcoming our new staff members as they begin their new roles next term. 

Thank you for your ongoing support and understanding as we work to meet our staffing 

challenges and ensure the best for our children.  
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Nikola Groves (2 White teacher) is participating with a group from our diocese in World Youth Day 

in Portugal from Friday 21/7/23, returning to school Monday 28 August. In her absence 2 White will 

be taught by Carolyn Webber (Mon-Wed) and Emily Capararo (Thurs-Fri). 

Stage 4 Buildings 

We are very pleased to announce that our final round of building works has been approved and 

is currently out to tender. This will include the removal of all demountables, the construction of our 

last 2 classrooms, associated practical activities areas, break out spaces and student amenities. 

Building should start this year. 

Traffic Plan  

Information for Parents/Caregivers  
 

I alert you to our Traffic Management plan. If you use the parent car pick up line, please 

familiarise yourself with these procedures so that everyone’s safety is prioritized  

This is our preferred method of pick up and we appreciate Parents/Caregivers choosing this 

option to minimise adults on site as well children and adults interacting with traffic.  

Parents/Caregivers must display their surname on their vehicle’s sunshade (NOT dash) so it is easily 

seen. Name tags are available upon request from the school office.  

Vehicles queue from ten (10) minute zone to the southern side of the pedestrian crossing (right of 

the school). They are to wait there until directed by a Staff member (5 cars at a time) to move into 

the pick-up zone. Staff member will call the family name and students are placed in the vehicle  

 

– Note –  

A Staff member will place your child/ren in the vehicle on the kerb side (NOT roadside). 

Parents/Caregivers are to REMAIN IN THEIR VEHICLE. Whilst a Staff member can assist a child with 

their belt it is appreciated that in order to ensure the swift and smooth running of this procedure, 

children are able to do this themselves.  

 

• As car pulls up, staff member opens door and asks driver if car is in park or neutral and the 

handbrake is on. 

• All communication is to be with the driver, NOT an adult passenger. 

• Staff member guides child/ren into the car. 

• Once the child is secured in the seat, step away and close the door. 

• Do not reach into window to assist children, assistance must happen through an open 

door.  

• Staff member must not step back to the car without asking the driver again if the car is in 

park or neutral and handbrake is on. 

 

All five (5) cars leave this zone at THE SAME TIME before the next five cars are directed to the pick- 

up area.  

If your family name starts with A-L please arrive at school at 3pm, M-Z names arrive at 3:10 pm. This 

will alternate each term to ensure fairness.  

To ensure the smooth running of this procedure, do not arrive before your allocated time. We will 

have families at the start of the alphabet ready first. If you arrive too early, you will be asked to 

drive around the block, this will keep traffic flowing, also it causes too much confusion trying to 

locate children who are waiting inside the school.  

Please understand that in wet weather this car pick- up procedure will take longer as we need to 

keep the Students under the COLA to remain dry. On these days, if you are in the second pick up 

group, please delay your arrival to school until 3:20pm.  
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Please be patient and aware that Staff members remain on duty until 3:30pm so delaying your 

arrival to school helps to ensure the smooth flow of traffic. 

 

Casual Teachers 

Winter is a difficult time at school when both children and teachers are more susceptible to various 

illnesses. To compound this, across both Catholic and state schools in the Newcastle and Hunter 

regions there is a significant shortage in casual teachers. This term, there have been occasions 

where we have had to take teachers off their normal role of Aboriginal Education, COVID or EALD 

to cover a classroom teacher who is sick or one of the grade teachers has taken the entire class. 

There have also been times that we have had to split classes across the school. We acknowledge 

that this can be difficult for children, and this is always our last resort however unfortunately with 

limited human resources there are no alternatives. We thank our families for their understanding. 

Anti-Bullying Handbook 

Rosary Park adopts the Catholic Schools Office Anti-bullying procedure (handbook) to investigate 

and deal with issues of bullying, and to address these in a timely and procedurally fair manner. This 

document is attached to the newsletter. 

Whilst it is important to have processes in place to address these issues when and if they arise, I 

encourage families to look over this document to help to raise your awareness on the many pro-

active strategies we use and ways that we work to empower our children when social issues arise 

for them.  

MAT program 

This term year 6 participated in this program and have included their feedback later in this 

newsletter. Next term year 5 will participate every Wednesday in this program. They will wear their 

sport uniform on Wednesdays. 

The program runs as weekly sessions over a term with a group of students, and focuses on specific 

social and emotional skills (life skills), developing resilience and empowering students through fun 

and active lessons. It is a self defence program with a focus on social and emotional 

development. 

Complaints and Grievances Resolution  

In line with the Catholic Schools Office, Rosary Park has an agreed process for positively resolving 

concerns in our school community.  Emailing the school is acceptable however do not expect an 

immediate response as this may not lead to the best outcome for all concerned as we need time 

to gather data etc.   We would like to offer the following process for any concern you may have.  

-Do you have a concern?  

-Contact the office to arrange an appointment to meet with your child’s classroom teacher  

-Meet with your child’s classroom teacher to air your concern allowing for open and honest 

discussion in a positive manner.  

-If your concern is still not resolved to a mutual agreement you are to contact the Assistant Principal, 

Janelle Dixon   

-If your concern is still not resolved to a mutual agreement you are to contact the Principal, 

Sallyanne Stanbridge. 
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We ask you give us a reasonable timeframe to address your concern, attempt to come to a mutual 

resolution and work in partnership with us for the good of your child. It may be difficult to find a hard 

and fast resolution; however, we are very open to working with you for the wellbeing of your child.  

 

 

For your child:  

Your child can discuss any of their issues with their classroom teacher, Janelle Dixon or Sallyanne 

Stanbridge.  We are here to help and promote a positive schooling experience, however, if we are 

unaware of any issues, we cannot deal with them.  Therefore, the first step for your child is to tell a 

teacher!  

Caring Group  

Rosary Park has a Mercy Caring Group to assist families in need.  This is following in the footsteps of 

the founders of our school, the Sisters of Mercy, who offered hospitality, food and shelter for those 

in need.  

If you would like to be on the caring group roster, please forward your contact details to 

admin@branxton.catholic.edu.au, you may like to offer to cook, provide a lift to and from school, 

take children to sport etc.  Our Caring Group Coordinator, Mrs Jess Dougherty, will then compile a 

roster.  Any family that needs the services provided by our Caring Group (or know a family that 

needs assistance), can contact Sallyanne Stanbridge directly, and all requests remain confidential.  

 The Caring Group is then given information about what a family might need to assist e.g., cooked 

meals, with the school then informing the Caring Group what assistance is required and for the 

length of time.  If you or members of your family are experiencing any difficulties, please contact 

me, so that we can help you. 

Thank you so much for your support this term. 

Enjoy a restful break. 

Kind regards, Sallyanne Stanbridge (Principal) 

 

 

Assistant Principal’s Message  
 

As we come to the end of Term 2, we celebrate the positive relationships built and learning progress 

made by students and teachers during the first half of the year. Students have been awarded merit 

certificates, mercy awards, principal awards and gotchas for displaying positive behaviours. Each 

class has celebrated their successes in varying ways as a reward during our last week of school.   

We also congratulate Freeman (RED) colour house in being awarded the “Spirit Cup” for term 2. 

This means in a tally of all gotchas awarded in term 2, red house received the most with almost 2000 

gotchas! On Friday, the children from Freeman House will have 10 minutes extra play at the end of 

lunch time.   

Attached below is our PBL rule list for Term 3. 
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You will note a designated rule focus for each fortnight of the term. Every second week is left blank 

for us to add a rule that needs to be a focus due to incident data or teacher reflection.   

Week 2 term 3 has been set as a focus on kind words and a celebration of diversity. We have had 

some incidents of inappropriate racial comments being used at school. As a school community, 

Rosary Park does not accept this kind of behaviour. Any comment made to make fun of a person’s 

appearance, cultural background, customs or ethnicity is inappropriate and unacceptable.   

We have adopted a number of strategies to eliminate these incidents at our school. A main focus 

will be on educating children about racism in age-appropriate ways through structured lessons 

designed to help them identify racism, learn and understand the law, research events in history, 

empower them to take an active stand against it and to report incidents to trusted adults.   

The resources used come from the Australian Government and Department of Education resource 

pack “Racism-No Way”. The main aim of the lessons is to build an understanding of what racism is, 

and encourage children to speak up against it. The Australian Human Rights Commission campaign 

slogan “It stops with me,” shows children they have the power to make a stand on such behaviours 

in their community, whether they are a victim or a bystander.                  
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Facts about the diversity of culture in Australia  

 

 
 

More information can be found at https://racismnoway.com.au/  

Wishing everyone a restful, safe, and enjoyable holiday time and I look forward to continuing to 

work with you all in the second half of the year.   

Warm Regards,  

Janelle Dixon  

Assistant Principal  

 

 

https://racismnoway.com.au/
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Religious Education Coordinator’s Message 

Rosary Park is founded on the Mercy tradition. We draw inspiration from Catherine McAuley, who 

founded the sisters of Mercy in Ireland in 1831. Catherine recognized the needs of those who were 

marginalized and oppressed by unjust social attitudes and practices of the day. She responded by 

establishing a House of Mercy in Dublin which provided educational, religious and social services 

for women and children who were at risk of homelessness through exploitation and entrenched 

poverty. 

We look to Catherine McAuley as a role model, a sign of hope and of courage.  

How can we show Mercy towards others in our everyday lives? 

 

 

Parish Mass: 

Thank you to the families who joined us celebrating the Family Mass on Saturday night 17th. It was 

lovely to have a strong presence from Rosary Park, and many parishioners commented on how nice 

it was to see so many children at Mass.  

St Brigid’s at Branxton celebrates Mass at 6pm Saturday nights.  

Grandparent’s Day 

Friday 21 July will mark our celebration of the Feast Day of Saint’s Anne and Joachim, and all our 

grandparents and elderly friends. Kindergarten will host a liturgy from 12:30. This will be followed by 

shared afternoon tea and activities for students and their visitors. We look forward to seeing you 

there.  

May God bless you, 

Mackenzie Gageler 

Acting Religious Education Coordinator 
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YEAR 6 NEWS 
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Weekly Awards      

Congratulations to those children who have received awards this past fortnight. 

Week ending Friday 9th June 2022 (Week 7) 

Class Class Award One Class Award Two MJR Award 

Kinder Blue Louis E Miya W Baylee H 

Kinder White Zoey A Jack C  Lara T 

Year 1 Blue Reeve W Amelia H Olivia D 

Year 1 White Maya S Alfie W Teagan S 

Year 2 Blue Brailyn L Reid E Holly N 

Year 2 White Megan N Mackenzie H Baxter A 

Year 3 Blue James S Hunter I Isaac L 

Year 3 White Susan P Emmett C Elke B 

Year 4 Blue -- -- -- 

Year 4 White Sylvester R James D Darby T 

Year 5 Blue -- -- -- 

Year 5 White -- -- -- 

Year 6 Blue Ashton P Olivia L Indiana S 

Year 6 White Lawsom M Victoria A Isabelle W 

Week ending Friday 16th June 2022 (Week 8) 

Class Class Award One Class Award Two MJR Award 

Kinder Blue Bradley S Addison M Amarni L 

Kinder White Connor T Darcy J Johan C 

Year 1 Blue Lleyton L Grayson B Charli C 

Year 1 White Maici B Harley R Finn R 

Year 2 Blue Jaxon C Will M Addison R 

Year 2 White Stanley H Jenny N Aubree M 

Year 3 Blue Flynn C Ellie A Jackson l 

Year 3 White Leah W Anika F Charlize L 

Year 4 Blue -- -- -- 

Year 4 White -- -- -- 

Year 5 Blue Sharni L Scarlett T Lewis C 

Year 5 White David H Nicholas L Charlie B 

Year 6 Blue Holly W Ashton P Indy Y 

Year 6 White   Lina P 
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Principal’s Awards: 

Lacey N, Cameron N, Megan N, Louis D, Allie D, Logan B, Liam P, Jaegar D, Claire D, Sophie Cos, 

Charli F, Mikayla C, Shelle C, Jack C, Hunter G.  
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Please find more Grief Support information for other age groups, attached with Newsletter 

Compass notification. 



   
 

28 
 

 
 

Unless otherwise stated, the advertisements placed in this newsletter are placed by independent third parties who have no legal relationship with 

The Diocese of Maitland-Newcastle. The activities or services of the advertisers are not supervised or controlled in any way by the Diocese. The 

Diocese is not in a position to endorse the advertisers or the services provided and makes no representation about these matters. Accordingly, 

the Diocese cannot accept any responsibility for the advertisers or the activities or services that are subject of these advertisements 


